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Thank you Mr. President,
The Maldives welcomes the delegation of Gambia to its second cycle of review and takes note of the country’s efforts to improve its human rights situation since its first review. 
The Maldives understands the challenges small states such as Gambia face in complying with its International obligations and welcomes Gambia’s commitment towards human rights promotion and protection despite the many obstacles in its way. 
Mr. President, 

Safeguarding the rights of women and girls and ensuring the full realization of the rights of persons with disabilities are key priorities of the government of Maldives. Hence, we would like to make the following two recommendations to the delegation of Gambia.
1. Enact domestic violence legislation with the aim of eliminating domestic violence, and enact specific legislation criminalizing acts such as Female Genital Mutilation.
2. Ratify ICRPD and ensure that persons with disabilities are free from all forms of discrimination and social exclusion.
The Maldives welcomes the Bills passed by the National Assembly addressing gender violence, and hopes that it would pave the way to further legal reform to eliminate all acts of discrimination against women and girls in Gambia. Equal opportunities in the social and economic spheres should be available to all regardless of their gender or inherent disabilities. 
Mr. President, 

The Maldives thanks the delegation of Gambia once again for its constructive engagement in the UPR process and wishes them well in the implementation of the recommendations it receives today. 
Thank you, Mr. President. 
